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PIANO PRACTICE SUGGESTIONS

1.  Practice DAILY.  There is no substitute for regular focused practice. An effort should be made to get into a daily routine.  For beginners, this may be only 10-15 minutes each day. It’s more important to practice daily, a little each day, than to wait until the day before a lesson and go through everything several times. 

2.  Practice after the lesson on that same day.  Research shows that waiting even a day to practice makes it more difficult to remember material from the lesson.

3.  Complete written theory assignments within a day or two of the lesson.  Again, research tells us that more information is retained when assignments are done shortly after the lesson. 

4.  Practice at the same time every day.  If there is a set practice time each day, it is much easier to get into a regular routine. Schedule practice for a time of day that is the most productive.

4.  Practice new concepts and skills SLOWLY. This helps fingers and brain learn to work together. 

5.   If a CD comes with the lesson book, use it!  The CD can be used in several ways:

- Listen to the piece as it is being learned.

- Tap rhythms from the piece along with the recording.

- Sing along with the recording.

- Play along with the recording. This helps the student keep a steady tempo. It also 

   adds to the fun by playing with the accompaniment.

6.  Don’t start at the beginning of the piece every time. If a student stumbles at the same spot consistently,

       this section should be practiced separately until it becomes fluent. 

7.  Bring the assignment book to each lesson, and use it to guide practice time. Assignments are written down so that at each practice session the student knows exactly what is expected. Each time a task is 

       practiced, check it off – what a feeling of accomplishment!

8.  Practicing is the student’s responsibility.  Parents give support to help children get into the habit of regular practice and offer reminders. Depending on a student’s stage of development, they may need some assistance from parents, but as they mature, more responsibility goes to the student.  One benefit of learning to play an instrument is the development of self-discipline. 

That being said, parents need to encourage and listen at practice time to be sure practice is focused and deliberate. Parents can also help keep distractions to a minimum during practice time.

9.  If something is confusing, STOP. Sometimes a new skill makes sense at a lesson, but once the student gets home he/she may forget.  If this happens, don’t get frustrated; just stop and make a note on the assignment sheet to ask about it at the next lesson.  
